A Newsletter of the Pleasant Lake Improvement Association

Online at www.pliamn.com and www.facebook.com/pleasantlake

Congrats to
Boat Parade
Winners

July 3rd was a beautiful
evening on Pleasant Lake
as people congregated
at the park and beach.
They had the opportunity

to listen to the Annandale (Top) This year's First place winner, the Hogberg Family, with their ode

Community Band and then

to Bendix. (Lower Left) Second place went to the Mader Family and their

turn to the lake to see the theme from the popular television show, “Duck Dynasty." (Lower Right)

Pleasant Lake Boat Parade.
With it falling on a Wednes- Holiday pontoon.
day night the coordinator,

Dave Hogberg, thought the numbers might
be down, but there were still ten boats cruis-
ing around the lake, with the royalty leading

the parade and serving as judges.

Taking third place was the Newberg-Bay-
er Hawaiian Holiday pontoon with children
having a fun time. Second place was a boat
taking the theme of the popular show, “Duck
Dynasty.” The Ed Mader family played the
roles as well as showing some of the catch
phrases from the show. Last was the float
that involved the demolition of Bendix El-

Third place was awarded to the Newberg-Bayer families and their Hawaiian

ementary in Annandale. There were desks,
bricks, globes, and even a dunce with the
theme, “they huffed and they puffed...” The
Dave Hogberg crew won first place again.
There is a rumor that there are four first place

boat parade trophies on their mantle!

Thanks to the Pleasant Lake Improvement
Association for sponsoring the parade, and
especially Dave and Penny Hogberg for
chairing the committee. Let's see how many
floats we can have out on the lake next July
3rd.

sumwnes 2013

Community
Calendar

Farmer's Market Continues
Saturdays 8-12, City Hall Square
(June through Oct)

National Night Out
Tuesday, August 6, 6-8 p.m.
Annandale Pavilion

Concert in the Park
Friday, August 9, 7 p.m.
Okee Dokee Brothers
(Americana Folk / Kids)

PLIA Fiesta Party
Saturday, August 10
3-6 p.m., City Park Pavilion
*Note the time change!

Pleasant Lake Fishing Contest
Saturday, Aug. 17, 8-12

36th Annual Fiddler's Contest
Sunday, August 18, 11-4
Pioneer Park

Concert in the Park
Friday, August 23, 7 p.m.
From 35 (From Sinatra to Gaga)

School Year Begins!
Tuesday, Sept. 3

Go to www.pliamn.com to find
dates for annual fall events like
the Community Trick or Treat and
the Downtown Art Crawl!

Send your favorite
lake photos to
pliamn@yahoo.com
or share them on our
Facebook page!




Fiesta Summer Picnic

Join fellow lake residents at the PLIA Summer Picnic, which will take place on
Saturday, August 10th from 3-6 p.m. at the City Park (Annandale Pavilion). This
year's party will be a summer FIESTA! A taco bar will be served, along with
music, games, crafts, pinatas, and a raffle of prizes. This year there will be a
salsa contest, so if you have a special recipe please consider entering! Root
beer floats, cotton candy and snow cones will be fun treats for the entire family.
So come by foot, or boat or car, and spend a fun afternoon with friends and

neighbors, new and old!

Fishing Contest

The Pleasant Lake Fishing Contest will be held on Saturday, August 17th, from
8-12. Participants are asked to gather near Dave and Gloria Warner’s home on
the center of the South side of the lake by 8 a.m. Entry fee is $10 per boat.
Prizes will be awarded for the largest fish in two age categories: Adults and
Children 10 and Under. So load up a boat with family and friends, and have a

Paddle Against
Pollution

Annandale Paddles Against Pollution is taking
place Sunday, August 18th on Pleasant Lake.
All paddlers - canoe, kayak, SUP, paddleboat
- are invited to meet at the City Park Beach at
4 p.m. Bring bags to collect trash along the
shores. We will divide, conquer and meet at
the Clearwater-Pleasant Lake Beach for a pic-
nic. Have a spouse or friend meet there with a
dish to share. We will enjoy some community
fun! Spread the word! This event is brought to
the lake by the Heart of the Lakes SUP Club.
Learn more about stand up paddle boarding
in the area by visiting Heart of the Lakes SUP
on Facebook!

fun morning fishing!

Chiggers: Are they in our lake?

As folks gathered to watch the parade on the 4th, there were
some that had red spots on their arms and legs. There were
some with just a few spots. Others were covered! “They were
out on Clearwater (lake) yesterday” was the buzz that was

generated...right after the snicker!

The cause of these spots were chiggers,
the juvenile form of a certain mite. But
since the culprit location was not OUR
lake, we grin and move on. Not so fast! |
happened upon the same malady on the
west side of Pleasant Lake July 2nd, while

adding a section to my existing dock.

With the bay as my lakefront, weeds
abound. This vegetation has continued
to accumulate on the lake bottom, making it necessary to have
a floating dock. Adding a dock section is floating it out to the
existing dock and bolting the 2 together. It seemed easier for
me to just get in the water and get it done quickly. While there
in the water, there were numerous floating masses of weeds,
which | herded to shore and removed from the water. The next

morning, it looked as though | had the measles.

Chiggers! Pleasant Lake. Weeds.

(‘Hear‘f of the Lakes SUP

| went to various websites to understand these critters a little
better. Chiggers are found primarily out of the water, but the
symptoms displayed by me and the Clearwater lake contingent
point unmistakably to chiggers. Swimmers' itch appears to be
a rash, whereas chiggers look like measles. This juvenile mite
transfers their enzymes to the skin with their bite, and that
causes the problem. They do NOT burrow into the skin and
remain there, as | had heard growing up. Their bites or stings
cause the angry red blotches, which cause an intense need to
scratch the itch for one or two days. Topical remedies include
calamine lotion and corticosteroid. Taking an antihistamine,
such as Benedryl, helps the process as well. Your doctor may
also prescribe treatment in severe cases. The good news, in all
of this, is that there are no long term complications. It will take
a couple of weeks for the red blotches to disappear, but the
itching does ease after a couple of frustrating days. As Harry
Truman said, when asked of the job of President, “sometimes
it's like being a jack-ass in a hailstorm. You just have to stand
there and take it.” That comment applies here as well.

So, stay out of the weeds. Aquatic or on shore. Spray exposed
feet and ankles with Deet while walking along a shoreline with
vegetation. Don’t think it can’t happen on OUR lake. I'm the
proof!



Successful 28th Triathlon

One of the largest events of the summer is held on Pleasant
Lake on the third Sunday of July. For the past 28 years “The
Heart of the Lakes” triathlon has been held in our small town.
It brings over 900 to a 1000 entrants to swim, bike, and run

throughout the Annandale area.

This year the weather was perfect from the beginning to the
end. The 500 plus volunteers met on Saturday night for a picnic,
and then the fun run was held with over a hundred children
competing in a race. They ran in several heats according to the

class they attended in school.

On Sunday morning bright and early the volunteers arrived, and
greeted the elites as well as individuals and teams that wanted

to accomplish a life long dream.

Many participants stated that “The Heart of the Lakes” is their
favorite race of the summer... Way to go, Annandale, as well

as the Pleasant Lake community!

(Top) The Triathlon Fun Run was
held for kids on Friday, July 19th.
Pleasant Lake resident Katie
Nilson (5) is shown approaching
the finish line! (Middle) Lake
residents Tina, Brett (12) and
Matt Honsey all competed. (Far
Left) The Recovery Crew (Left)
Two of the oldest race finishers,
at 70 and 89 years old!



Special Mentions

e Congratulations to 2012-2013 Miss Annandale Riley Bruns on being crowned the 2013-2014
Queen of the Lakes at the Minneapolis Aquatennial on Friday, July 19th!

* Edand Jen Mader donated their $200 prize winnings from the Annandale Lions Medallion Hunt
last fall to the Pleasant Lake Improvement Association. Thank you Mader family!

® Thank you to Dave Haugland, lake resident and owner of Impressive Prints in St. Paul, for

donating the printing of our newsletters!

Membership Renewal Form (Remit to PLIA, PO Box 71)
NAME Annual Membership Dues.............. $35.00
(Not Tax Deductable, Membership is Jan 1-Dec 31)

PRIMARY MAILING ADDRESS *Water Quality $

Improvement Fund (Voluntary Donation)

CITY STATE ZIP
Your support allows us to continue programs of im-
LAKE ADDRESS proving water quality, however dues alone are not
enabling us to treat all of the area that should be for
CITY STATE ZIP Curly Leaf Pondweed. Any additional donations will

enhance our efforts in keeping our lake clean and

EMAIL ADDRESS (Print Clearly) this invasive plant in check.

Total: $

PRIMARY PHONE LAKE PHONE
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